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(2) A copy of the complaint or equiva-
lent document setting forth the asser-
tions in the case and any other plead-
ing or document sufficient to show rel-
evance; 

(3) A list of categories of records 
sought, a detailed description of how 
the information sought is relevant to 
the issues in the legal proceeding, and 
a specific description of the substance 
of the testimony or records sought; 

(4) A statement as to how the need 
for the information outweighs the need 
to maintain any confidentiality of the 
information and outweighs the burden 
on OIG to produce the records or pro-
vide testimony; 

(5) A statement indicating that the 
information sought is not available 
from another source, from other per-
sons or entities, or from the testimony 
of someone other than an OIG em-
ployee, such as a retained expert; 

(6) If testimony is requested, the in-
tended use of the testimony, a general 
summary of the desired testimony, and 
a showing that no document could be 
provided and used in lieu of testimony; 

(7) A description of all prior deci-
sions, orders, or pending motions in the 
case that bear upon the relevance of 
the requested records or testimony; 

(8) The name, address, and telephone 
number of counsel to each party in the 
case; and 

(9) An estimate of the amount of 
time that the requester and other par-
ties will require with each OIG em-
ployee for time spent by the employee 
to prepare for testimony, in travel, and 
for attendance in the legal proceeding. 

(c) The OIG reserves the right to re-
quire additional information to com-
plete your request where appropriate. 

(d) Your request should be submitted 
at least 30 days before the date that 
records or testimony are required. Re-
quests submitted less than 30 days be-
fore records or testimony are required 
must be accompanied by a written ex-
planation stating the reasons for the 
late request and the reasons for expe-
dited processing. 

(e) Failure to cooperate in good faith 
to enable the Counsel to make an in-
formed decision may serve as the basis 
for a determination not to comply with 
your request. 

§ 2004.23 Service of subpoenas or re-
quests. 

Subpoenas or requests for official 
records or information or testimony 
must be served on the Counsel to the 
Inspector General, Office of Inspector 
General, U.S. Department of Housing 
and Urban Development, 451 Seventh 
Street, SW, Room 8260, Washington, DC 
20410–4500. 

§ 2004.24 Processing demands or re-
quests. 

(a) After service of a demand or re-
quest to testify, the Counsel will re-
view the demand or request and, in ac-
cordance with the provisions of this 
subpart, determine whether, or under 
what conditions, to authorize the em-
ployee to testify on matters relating to 
official information and/or to produce 
official records and information. 

(b) The OIG will process requests in 
the order in which they are received. 
Absent exigent or unusual cir-
cumstances, OIG will respond within 30 
days from the date that we receive all 
information necessary to the evalua-
tion of the demand or request. The 
time for response will depend upon the 
scope of the request. 

(c) The Counsel may grant a waiver 
of any procedure described in this sub-
part where a waiver is considered nec-
essary to promote a significant inter-
est of OIG, HUD, and the United 
States, or for other good cause. 

§ 2004.25 Final determination. 
The Counsel makes the final deter-

mination on demands and requests to 
employees for production of official 
records and information or testimony. 
All final determinations are within the 
sole discretion of the Counsel. The 
Counsel will notify the requester of the 
final determination, the reasons for the 
grant or denial of the demand or re-
quest, and any conditions that the 
Counsel may impose on the release of 
records or information, or on the testi-
mony of an OIG employee. 

§ 2004.26 Restrictions that apply to tes-
timony. 

(a) The Counsel may impose condi-
tions or restrictions on the testimony 
of OIG employees including, for exam-
ple, limiting the areas of testimony or 
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